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MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. Mary Alice Ford, Chair Rep. Dennis Luke,
Vice-Chair Rep. John Meek Rep. Marilyn Dell Rep. Frank Shields

MEMBER EXCUSED:   Rep. Bill Fisher

STAFF PRESENT:          Melanie Zermer, Committee Administrator Barbara
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MEASURES CONSIDERED:          HB 2510 - Anatomical Gifts - Public
Hearing SB 706 - Acupuncture Licensure - Public Hearing SJM6 -  Hunger
Relief Act  - Public  Hearing & Work

Session SB   705   -   Chiropractic   Education    -   A   Public  
Hearing was not held,  however  these  minutes  contain exhibits

submitted for the record
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These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made  during  this session.  Only  text  enclosed in
quotation marks report  a speaker's  exact words.  For complete contents
of the proceedings, please refer to the tapes. [--- Unable To Translate
Graphic ---]

TAPE 149, SIDE A

CHAIR FORD:  Calls the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.

HB 2510 - Public Hearing

010  SCOTT MAGUIRE, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, LIONS  EYEBANK OF OREGON:
Submits and reads written testimony in support of HB 2510 (EXHIBIT A)
-submitted for the record, Lions Eyebank of Oregon information (EXHIBIT
B) -less than half of hospitals volunteer to provide information -intent
is not to increase workload for hospitals -information should be
available before the grief period

133    REP MEEK:  funding for program

145    REP FORD:  hospitals' reasons for not volunteering information
-national trend -providing required information on forms 218  SALLY 
LARSON,  LIONS  EYEBANK  OF  OREGON:  submits  and  reads written
testimony in support of HB 2510 (EXHIBIT C)

280  MAGUIRE:  suggests changing  language on  line 17  to "intends  to
make" instead of "has made"

302  ED  PATTERSON, OREGON  ASSOCIATION OF  HOSPITALS:  OAH is 



supportive of Oregon donor program -supportive of Lions Eyebank of
Oregon -state and federal mandates are increasing

375  ORIN BRUTON MD,  MEDICAL DIRECTOR, SALEM  HOSPITAL: supportive of
Oregon donor program -opposed to HB 2510 as a mandate -patients are
asked on admission, if coherent, about donation -next of kin of
seriously injured patients are consulted -implementation of  HB 2510 
would take  away discretion  of attending

physician -mandates always require money and bureaucracy

TAPE 150, SIDE A

040  CANDY CHAPMAN,  ADMITTING MANAGER,  SALEM HOSPITAL:  describes
admission process -living wills -mandated advanced directive -suggests
other ways for people to be educated on donor process

175    PATTERSON:  compliance on mandates -voluntary basis is adequate
-encourages Lions Eyebank of Oregon to make presentation to the OAH

210  LOIS DAVIS, OREGON  HEALTH SCIENCES UNIVERSITY:  testifies in
opposition to HB 2510 -family is not overruled -supports education of
family members

295    JOHN GOODMAN, FOR REP JOSI:  testifies in support of HB 2510
-increases in anxiety levels, paperwork, and costs is not significant

TAPE 149, SIDE B

SB 706-A - Public Hearing

050  STEPHEN KAFOURY,  OREGON ACUPUNCTURE  ASSOCIATION: testifies  in
support of the bill -Acupuncturists do not have their own licensing
board, they are licensed by the Board of Medical Examiners -the bill
defines "acupuncture" -definition of methods -proposed amendment to
section 5 (EXHIBIT D)

140  GENE BRUNO, OREGON ACUPUNCTURE ASSOCIATION:  testifies in support
of the bill -discusses fiscal summary (EXHIBIT E)

180  WALTER BARRY,  ASSISTANT ATTORNEY  GENERAL, BOARD  OF MEDICAL
EXAMINERS: discusses fiscal summary (exhibit E) -discusses proposed
amendment (exhibit D)

215    KAFOURY:  scope of practice

235    BRUNO:  describes therapeutic methods -discusses herbal therapy

315   HOWARD  LEIGHTY,  DC:  submits  and  summarizes  written 
testimony in opposition to the bill (EXHIBIT F) -describes acupuncture
points

TAPE 150, SIDE B

LEIGHTY:  continues testimony -intent of bill

010    CHAIR FORD:  discusses amendment language

035   KEVIN  WILSON,  ND:   submits  and  summarizes   written 
testimony in opposition to the bill (EXHIBIT G)



095    JARED ZEFF, ND, LAc:  submits and reads written testimony
(EXHIBIT H) -answers questions from the members -the laws has  remained
the same,  but the  training requirements have

increased -"practice as trained" act

320  DON WALKER,  ND: submits  and reads  written testimony  in
opposition to the bill (EXHIBIT I) -Administrative rules

396    STEPHEN KAFOURY, OREGON ACUPUNCTURISTS ASSOCIATION: -subsection 2
of section 1, line 13 defines the scope of practice -Oriental
Pharmacopoeia

TAPE 151, SIDE A

050  CHUCK BENNETT,  CHIROPRACTIC ASSOCIATION  OF OREGON:  discusses
concerns in the bill -suggests amendment language 110    -further
discussion of proposed amendment

200    GENE BRUNO, OREGON ACUPUNCTURISTS ASSOCIATION:  clarification

SB 705 - Exhibits

Submitted for the record, letter from Oregon Board of Medical Examiners
(EXHIBIT J), testimony from John Lawton, DC (EXHIBIT K), testimony from
Brian Stearns, DC (EXHIBIT L), Testimony from Sandra Burns, DC (EXHIBIT
M), and letter from Joan Schultze, DC (EXHIBIT N)

SJM6  - Public Hearing

210  RACHEL  BRISTOL  LITTLE, OREGON  FOOD  BANK: submits  and  reads
written testimony in support of SJM6 (EXHIBIT O)

260  SARA  FLEMING,  HUNGER  RELIEF TASK  FORCE:  submits  and  reads
written testimony in support of SJM6 (EXHIBIT K)

SJM6 - Work Session

392    MOTION:  Rep Luke moves SJM6 to the floor with a do pass
recommendation

VOTE: In a roll  call vote, all  members present vote  AYE. Rep Fisher

and Rep Meek are excused

Rep Shields will carry the bill

CHAIR FORD:  SB 705 will be rescheduled for public hearing

CHAIR FORD:  Adjourns the meeting at 11:55 a.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Barbara Porter                  Melanie Zermer Clerk                    
      Administrator
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